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OPEN HOUSE – PUBLIC TESTIMONY 
Vancouver iTech Preparatory School 
16100 N.E. 50th Avenue 
Vancouver, Washington 
 
7:00 p.m. 
 
TESTIMONY 
 

MCCLELLAN:  My name is Mary Ann McClellan, M-c-C-l-e-l-l-a-n.  My address is 419 N.W. 209th Street.  I 
worked for the County years ago when Lowell Weiss was in charge of right-of-way, W-e-i-s-s, and he 
acquired all the right-of-way along the railroad, Chelatchie Prairie Railroad, he acquired the railroad, all 
of the right-of-way for this intention of cutting down road trips and stuff like this, you know, for 
development.  I hear now, I read in the paper, people want that right-of-way back.   
 
My comment is do not relinquish that right-of-way, it's too precious, we worked hard to get it, we paid 
for it and now use it in a good way for the county and to reduce climate change, to help in reducing 
climate change.  They can develop along it and people can work without having to commute along it.   
 
I worked as Mary Ann Moberly for the County Public Works when that right-of-way was acquired.  I was 
Mary Ann Moberly then; I'm McClellan now in case anybody's there that still remembers.  That was a 
long time ago.   


